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3/3  FEC Meeting 8am (Arabic room)
3/3	 	 5th	Grade	field	trip	(Utah	State	Capitol)
3/3	 	 6th	Grade	field	trip	(Leonardo)
3/3	 	 2023-24	School	Lottery
3/6-10  Reading Week
3/8	 	 FEC	Spirit	Night	-	RnR	BBQ	4-10pm	(Tra-	
  verse Mountain)
3/8  Board	Meeting	7	pm
3/10	 	 Last	day	to	submit	Inspirations	entries
3/10	 	 Last	day	of	term	3
3/13  Teacher PD Day (NO SCHOOL)
3/13	 	 First	day	of	term	4
3/14	 	 1st	Grade	field	trip	(Planetarium)
3/14-17	 FEC	Book	Fair	(library)
3/16	 	 STEAM	Night	&	Inspirations	6-8pm
3/17	 	 St.	Patrick’s	Day	(wear green!)
3/17	 	 5th	Grade	maturation	program	10:45am
3/20-24	 Chinese	DLI	Character	Challenge
3/21	 	 FEC	Spirit	Night	-	Kneaders	5-9pm	(Lehi)
3/23-27	 Lion	King	Jr.	Performances	7pm
3/29	 	 6th	Grade	field	trip	(Hill	Airforce	Base)
3/31  Field trip donations due
4/3-7  Spring Break (NO SCHOOL)

March	Breakfast	Menu
March	Lunch	Menu
RA	School	Calendar

Kindergarten	AM/PM	Friday	Schedule

IMPORTANT DATES IMPORTANT LINKS

https://meet.google.com/zss-kxrq-mtj
https://renacademy.org/dynamic/content/1180/38/march_2023-_breakfast.pdf
https://renacademy.org/dynamic/content/1180/38/march_2023-lunch.pdf
https://renacademy.org/dynamic/content/1186/30/2022-2023_calendar_current.pdf
https://renacademy.org/dynamic/content/1186/30/2022-2023_calendar_kindergarten_current.pdf


SCHOOL Announcements SCHOOL Announcements
Field Trip Donations - Due Friday, March 31
This	year	we	have	many	exciting	field	trips	scheduled	for	our	students.	Our	field	trips	are	funded	
by	parent	donations.	We	ask	all	RA	families	to	donate	$40	per	student	to	help	us	make	field	trips	
a	reality	for	our	students.	We	understand	this	donation	may	not	be	possible	for	all	of	our	families,	
hence	any	donation	is	always	appreciated.	We	still	need	significant	funds	to	complete	our	scheduled	
field	trips	this	year	(see	below).	All field trips donations for 2023 are due before Friday, March 
31st. If we do not have sufficient funds to cover grade level field trips scheduled for April & 
May before Spring break, we will cancel them.	If	you	are	in	a	position	to	do	so,	please	help	us	
make	these	field	trips	happen	for	the	students.	Field	trip	donations	can	be	made	in	the	office	(cash	
or	check	only)	or	online	(see	K-6	donations,	‘field	trip’	or	‘misc	donation’	and	label	as	‘1st	grade	field	
trip	donation’	etc).	Thank	you	for	your	generosity!
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$3,100$1,711$4,145COMPLETE$3,000$1,416$3,220$3,000Approx. cost

$1,075$1,130$1,700N/A$1,600$1,720$1,843$1,880Donations 
received 2/1

$250$250$250N/A$250$250$250$250FEC Donation

$1,775$331$2,195N/A$1,150N/A$1,127$1,160Donations 
needed 2/1

2023-2024 Kindergarten - Register ASAP to ensure placement in your preferred 
program
Since	the	passing	of	HB	477	last	week,	we	will	now	be	offering	a	free	full-day	kindergarten	pro-
gram	at	Renaissance	next	school	year.	We	plan	to	offer	both	a	half-day	(AM	&	PM)	and	full-day	
kindergarten	program,	and	hope	to	be	able	to	accommodate	the	needs	of	most	of	our	RA	families.	
We	are	still	working	out	the	program	details,	but	we	are	planning	to	offer	multiple	full-day	classes.	
More	information	will	be	sent	to	all	kindergarten	families	shortly.

Kindergarten Teachers
Full-day	Kindergarten	-	Keri	Holmgren
Full-day	Kindergarten	-	Angela	Clift
AM	Kindergarten	-	Carolina	Martinez
PM	Kindergarten	-	Brittanie	Cooper

2023-24 Kindergarten Schedule
AM	Kindergarten:
	 M-Th	8:00-11:20	am
	 Every	other	Friday	8:00-12:15	(A/B	schedule)
PM	Kindergarten:	
	 M-Th	11:40-3:00	pm	
	 Every	other	Friday	8:00-12:15	pm	(A/B	schedule)
Full-day	(multiple	classes	as	needed):		
	 M-Th	8:00-3:00	pm
	 Friday	8:00-12:15	pm
Full-day:
	 M-Th	9:00-3:00	pm	
	 Friday	9:00-12:15	pm

Important Kindergarten Details
1.	Students	will	be	placed	in	preferred	kindergarten	classes/sessions	on	a	first-come	first-served	
basis,	once	all	kindergarten	registration	paperwork	is	completed	and	turned	in	at	the	office	(ex-
cluding	kindergarten	immunizations	&	physical	-	due	before	school	starts).
2.	Returning	families	and	new	families	with	older	siblings	at	Renaissance	will	be	given	preferen-
tial	placement	in	8:00-3:00	pm	full-day	kindergarten	classes.
3.	All	kindergarten	students	will	take	World	Language	Monday-Thursday	and	a	weekly	Library	
class.	World	language	in	kindergarten	is	a	rotation	of	each	language	taught	at	Renaissance	(Ar-
abic,	Chinese,	and	Spanish).
4.	Full-day	kindergarten	students	will	also	participate	in	Specials	classes	Monday-Thursday	(Art,	
Music,	PE	&	Library).

RA Snow Day Policy
We	do	not	close	the	school	for	snow	days.	We	are	always	open	and	we	trust	parents	to	make	good	
decisions.	We	expect	that	rational	adults	can	make	their	own	decisions	regarding	their	safety	and	
that	of	their	children.	During	weather	events,	we	tell	everyone--	families,	faculty,	and	staff	to	make	
their	safety	the	priority.	The	weather	tends	to	vary	throughout	the	valley	and	some	staff	members	
live	close	to	the	school,	so	generally,	there	are	people	that	can	safely	make	it	here	for	those	families	
who	have	no	other	options	for	their	kids.	We	do	not	count	absences/tardies	during	weather	events	
such	as	the	storm	last	week.	Students	will	not	get	behind	if	they	are	absent.

KUTV	-	Lehi	charter	school	stays	open	despite	heavy	snowstorm

YEARBOOK - Deadline to buy a yearbook is April 28, 2023
Soft	cover	cost:	$15.86
Hard	cover	cost:	$20.68

Treering	Yearbook	School	Passcode:	1016184337283943
Buy	online	here.
*Flyer	can	be	found	at	the	end	of	this	newsletter.

https://renacademy.org/online-payments
https://kutv.com/newsletter-daily/lehi-utah-renaissance-academy-charter-school-stays-open-snow-storm-weather-mark-ursic-remote-learning?fbclid=IwAR3jeAckt2K8wSSop4_E5VzMMXPXvz_EgMUekD_5UMLFnJpRwBLkt10jKQk#
https://tr5.treering.com/createAccount/1016184337283943


SCHOOL Announcements
Did you know that Renaissance Academy offers the Chinese Immersion program 
in middle school?

In	middle	school,	Chinese	program	looks	very	different	from	el-
ementary	schools’	50/50	mode,	or	6th	grade’s	Chinese	and	social	
study	classes.	When	your	students	go	to	DLI	in	middle	school,	
they	will	take	DLI	3	–	DLI	5	classes	from	7th	grade	to	9th	
grade	as	their	required	Chinese	language	class.	They	also	have	
the	opportunity	to	take	Chinese	Culture	class	as	an	elective.	In	
9th	grade,	students	have	the	option	to	participate	in	the	AP	Chi-
nese	Language	and	Culture	test,	and	we	offer	AP	Prep	class	as	
an	elective	for	9th	grade	students	who	are	planning	to	take	the	
AP	test.

Reasons	that	parents	choose	the	middle	school	DLI	program	at	
Renaissance	Academy:

•	In	middle	school,	our	program	still	strictly	follows	the	rule	
of	immersion	and	creates	100%	Chinese	language	environment	
in	classrooms.	This	rule	applies	to	both	students	and	teachers.	
In	this	way,	we	do	our	best	to	help	students	to	improve	their	
Chinese	language	skills	in	listening,	speaking,	reading	and	
writing.	
•	Chinese	3-5	classes	are	NOT	equal	to	DLI	3-5	classes.	In	the	DLI	3	class,	your	student’s	
classmates	are	from	the	DLI	program,	and	have	learned	Chinese	in	the	past	6	years.	However,	
in	the	Chinese	3	class,	your	student’s	classmates	are	students	who	started	to	learn	Chinese	in	
Chinese	1	and	only	have	2-year	experience	in	learning	this	language.	This	will	directly	lead	to	
a	situation	that	the	class	content	might	be	too	easy	for	students	who	come	from	the	DLI	path	
and	you	won’t	see	improvement	in	their	language	skills	from	that	class.	
•	The	Utah	DLI	program	requires	to	use	simplified	Chinese	characters,	while	many	of	the	
non-DLI	programs	use	traditional	Chinese	characters.	DLI	students	will	confront	with	many	
struggles	when	they	read	and	write	in	a	new	character	system,	and	lost	their	confidence	and	
interest	in	learning	Chinese,	especially	when	student	comes	from	a	non-Chinese	speaking	back-
ground.	
•	Our	class	sizes	in	middle	school	is	smaller	than	district	schools,	which	makes	the	differentia-
tion	in	the	classrooms	a	lot	easier	and	your	students	have	a	lot	more	opportunities	to	receive	
individual	feedback	and	support	from	teachers.	
•	Besides	the	required	Chinese	language	classes,	MS	students	can	also	take	the	Chinese	cul-
ture	class,	which	helps	them	to	enrich	the	knowledge	of	Chinese	culture	and	better	equip	
them	for	the	AP	Chinese	test.	Students	have	more	class	time	to	practice	their	language	skills	
in	the	school	day	by	taking	the	Chinese	culture	elective.
•	At	Renaissance	Academy,	all	Chinese	teachers	are	native	mandarin	speakers	from	mainland	
China	and	Taiwan.	The	majority	of	them	have	master’s	degrees	in	education	and	many	years	
of	teaching	experience	in	the	US.	We	take	good	care	of	every	student	in	our	program	and	we	
work	together	as	a	team.	

SCHOOL Announcements

School Lunch Reminder
Don’t	forget	to	fill	out	our	new	monthly	school	lunch	form	to	order	school	lunch	in	March	if	you	have	
not	already	done	so	https://forms.gle/MCu8kTftKQLwx8hG7 

Important:	A	tab	was	added	to	the	main	school	website	page	renacademy.org	for	easy	access	under	
Lunch	Order	Form	next	to	the	Menus.

You	can	fill	out	the	survey	a	week	at	a	time	or	for	the	entire	month	using	the	same	link.	Please	
mark	hot	lunch	or	PB&J	for	the	days	you	want	your	student	to	eat	school	lunch.		Fridays	are	a	sack	
lunch,	when	you	select	hot	it’s	for	the	turkey,	ham	&	cheese	sandwich	or	there’s	also	PB&J.	You	can	
skip	the	days	you	do	not	need	a	school	lunch.

With	this	new	implementation	it’s	important	to	keep	in	mind	and	be	considerate	that	due	to	labor	
constraints,	food	availability	and	our	food	delivery	schedule,	school	meals	are	required	to	still	be	
ordered	by	the	Friday	before.	We	will	be	pulling	the	lunch	participation	report	every	Friday	so	we	
can	order	for	the	following	Monday.	We	get	our	food	delivery	truck	on	Mondays	for	that	entire	
week’s	menu.	We	keep	PB&J	sandwiches	in	stock	however	since	the	hot	lunch	varies	daily	we	only	
have	so	much	freezer	space	for	storage	when	considering	how	much	extra	we	can	have	on	hand.	

Lunch	is	$2.85.	You	must	fill	out	a	survey	for	each	student	individually.	

Breakfast	is	served	every	school	day	for	$1.75	from	7:40-7:55.	Please	bring	your	students	on	time	
they	need	to	be	done	eating	by	7:55.	There’s	PE	at	8	and	we	have	to	clean	and	put	tables	away	
for	class.	There	is	no	need	to	fill	out	a	survey	for	breakfast	as	we	have	a	small	amount	of	students	
coming	for	breakfast.

Please	feel	free	to	contact	Stella	Aires	if	you	have	any	questions.	

2023-2024 RA School Calendar
Our	2023-2024	Renaissance	school	calendar	is	now	available	online.

Important dates in 2023-2024
Elementary	class	lists	posted	-	Friday,	August	4th
6th-9th	grade	schedules	available	-	Thursday,	August	10th
Back	to	School	Night	-	Thursday,	August	10th
School	starts	(1st-9th	graders)	-	Monday,	August	14th
Kindergarten	assessments	-	Monday-Thursday,	August	14th-17th
Kindergarten	class	lists	&	orientation	-	Friday,	August	18th
Kindergarten	students	start	school	-	Monday,	August	21st

Chinese DLI Program Pathways - Parent Information Session
We	held	an	online	meeting	on	Friday,	February	24th	for	all	students	and	families	currently	attending	
or	interested	in	our	Chinese	DLI	program.	Ms.	Wu,	our	Chinese	DLI	program	coordinator,	reviewed	
all	aspects	of	the	program,	including	future	pathways	for	our	DLI	students	in	MS,	HS	and	college.	
The	meeting	was	recorded	and	is	now	available	to	view	online.

RA	Chinese	DLI	Program	Pathways	-	Parent	Information	Session		(February	24th,	2023)

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdEwLEicFsUP1jlNdKs16tyQ_45qAtM_WA-MRCyl_eaB69pGw/viewform
https://renacademy.org/
https://renacademy.org/dynamic/content/1186/30/2023-2024_calendar_approved.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b4quaxAF6U8


RA HAPPENINGS
Fun in 3rd grade!

4th	Grade	-	“When	the	Recycling	Festival	Meets	
Valentine’s”

4th grad-
ers	learn-
ing about 
the	past	
through 
dinosaur 
fossils!

FEC Announcements
PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
We	need	more	parent	volunteers	to	support	our	FEC,	students,	teachers	and	school.	We	do	not	have	
enough	parent-volunteers	to	ensure	all	programs	scheduled	for	the	remainder	of	year	will	be	able	
to	move	forward.	If	you	can	make	time	in	your	schedule,	please	reach	out	to	our	FEC	Presidency	to	
volunteer	our	time	and	energy	to	support	our	students	and	school.	If	you	would	prefer	to	donate	
funds	to	specific	programs	such	as	field	trips	or	the	school	in	general,	all	financial	donations	can	be	
made	in	the	school	office	or	online	payments	The	FEC	meets	the	first	Friday	of	every	month	at	8	am	
in	the	Arabic	classroom.	Come	join	us!	If	we	don’t	receive	the	parent	support	needed,	unfortunately	
not	all	FEC	will	continue	in	2023-2024.	Help	us	keep	these	extra	programs	and	fundraisers	alive	for	
all	RA	students	and	families!	Contact	the	FEC	Presidency	to	volunteer	your	time	and	get	involved.

FEC PRESIDENCY

Brittany Taylor,	FEC	President
britt.taylor2@gmail.com

Sherise Robertson,	VP	of	Committees
sheriser@gmail.com

Mica Hauley,	VP	of	Fundraising
hauleyhighlife@gmail.com

Jenny Buck,	VP	of	Classrooms	
chiachen212@gmail.com

Shannon Topham,	Treasurer
shannon.davida@gmail.com

Brooklyn Watson,	Secretary
brooklynwatson@gmail.com

FEC EVENTS/FUNDRAISERS THAT HAPPEN BECAUSE OF RA PARENT VOLUNTEERS

INSPIRATIONS ART EXHIBITION - THURSDAY, MARCH 16
The	Inspirations	Art	Exhibition	 is	returning	to	STEAM	Night	on	March	16th.	This	year’s	theme	is	
“Hero”.	Students	need	to	submit	any	Inspirations	entries	to	the	office	on	either	March	3rd	or	March	
10th.	Winners	will	be	announced	during	STEAM	Night.
Click	here	for	more	information.

• Fall	Carnival
• Steam	Festival
• Field	trips
• Spirit	shirts
• Battle	of	the	Books
• Book	Fair
• Spirit	Nights

• Donations	Drive	(Tabitha’s	
Way)

• Classroom	coordinators
• Teacher	Appreciation	Week
• Inspirations
• Spelling	Bee
• SEP	Teacher	snacks

• Red Ribbon Week
• White Ribbon Week
• Field	Days
• Middle	School	dances
• Classic	Skate	Nights
• Parent/Child	activity	nights	

(cancelled	due	to	lack	of	
volunteers)

https://renacademy.org/online-payments
mailto:hauleyhighlife%40gmail.com%20?subject=
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ldMMuLeSK5mIuF23us2A4JQ9nRNoHVKT


RA HAPPENINGS
5th	Grade	Spelling	Bee	Winners!

2.	Elliana	W.	 	 1.	Emma	A.	 	 3.	Adelaide	O.

Ms.	Baker	is	a	SUPER	HERO	to	her	
students!

Experiential	learning	in	1st	Grade!

RA HAPPENINGS

Coach	Webb	has	loved	coaching	the	girls’	basketball	team	this	year!	She	says	these	girls	have	
been	improving	every	single	game	and	each	game	and	practice	has	been	so	fun	to	be	apart	of.

Most	of	these	girls	played	their	first	ever	basketball	game	in	the	first	game	of	the	season	
and	the	improvements	she	has	seen	since	tryouts	day	is	amazing!	She	is	absolutely	so	proud	
of	each	one	of	the	girls	on	the	basketball	team	and	is	going	to	miss	hanging	out	and	playing	
basketball	with	the	girls	almost	every	day	of	the	week.

No	matter	what	the	score	was,	these	
girls	were	constantly	smiling,	laughing,	
and having a good time!



RA HAPPENINGS
Kindness	Week!

Be	Safe	Assembly

WORLD LANGUAGE SPOTLIGHT

SPANISH - Senora Cobiella
Students	were	spreading	self	love	for	the	month	
of	February	with	positive	affirmations!	

SPANISH - Senora Beebe
Students	in	1st	and	2nd	grade	have	been	learn-
ing	how	to	talk	about	foods	they	like	and	feeling	
hungry.	Students	in	3rd	and	4th	grade	Spanish	
have	been	working	with	the	story	“	Caperucita	
Roja”	and	acting	it	out	and	changing	the	ending!	They	have	also	been	working	hard	
on	spelling	in	Spanish	(	deletreo)	and	listening	to	music	in	Spanish!	Students	in	Mid-
dle	School	are	very	excited	about	the	international	music	competition:	“	Locura	de	
Marzo”	and	preparing	for	their	field	trip	to	Españolandía	in	April!	A	few	more	volun-
teers/chaperones	are	still	needed!	Please	contact	Sra.	Beebe	if	you	are	available	to	
help	chaperone	on	Thursday,	April	20,	2023.

SPANISH - Senora Morales
5th	grade	is	starting	unit	6.	We	are	discussing	methods/tips	for	creating	output	op-
portunities	all	on	their	own	after	school.	Retelling	our	class	stories	is	a	great	way	
to	solidify	the	vocabulary	of	each	unit.	Ask	them	what	stories	we	worked	on!

WORLD CULTURE NIGHT - VOLUNTEERS NEDED!
We	are	in	need	of	volunteers	to	help	us	with	World	Culture	Night	on	Friday,	April	
28!	If	you	are	able	to	help,	please	contact	Angie	Cobiella	(acobiella@renacademy.org) 
or	Brittany	Beebe	(bbeebe@renacademy.org).	You	may	also	sign	up	here.

*World	Culture	Night	check	list	can	be	found	at	the	end	of	this	newsletter.

mailto:acobiella%40renacademy.org?subject=
mailto:bbeebe%40renacademy.org?subject=
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeyC42EgxfGeLVXABGVwPUArCPSyWDeI98F3KsDT2znTlvLcQ/viewform


ARABIC - Ostaza Rina
This	month	we	are	focusing	on	being	more	fluent	in	Arabic	and	on	learning	our	ev-
eryday	phrases.	Students	had	a	blast	creating	food	menus	in	Arabic	and	taking	
turns	being	customers	and	waiters	serving	food;	while	practicing	greeting	each	oth-
er,	ordering	food	and	drinks,	and	having	small	talks	in	arabic.

WORLD LANGUAGE

Chinese - Ms. Wu
We were working on a unit with an 
art theme in the 8th grade Chinese 
class.	Students	practiced	drawing	
with	the	bamboo	brush,	which	Chi-
nese	artists	use	to	make	traditional	
Chinese	paintings.	They	have	done	
their	art	work	on	an	empty	paper	
fan	and	their	works	looked	very	cute!

We	are	also	learning	
more	fun	facts	about	
the	Middle	Eastern	
countries.Students	are	
making connections and 
comparisons	between	
different	cultures.

FACULTY SPOTLIGHT
ANGIE COBIELLA, WORLD LANGUAGE COORDINATOR/SPANISH TEACH-
ER
Where are you from? I	was	born	in	Lima,	Peru.	Immigrated	to	the	US	when	I	
was	3	years	old	and	grew	up	somewhere	between	Seattle,	Utah	and	Washington	
DC.		
Tell us about your family: I	am	married	to	my	wonderful	husband	of	17	years	
that	I	met	while	serving	in	Italy.	We	have	two	wonderful	sons	that	are	14	and	
15	and	who	are	growing	up	way	too	fast	if	I’m	being	honest.	Watching	them	play	
soccer	absorbs	all	our	extra	time	and	we	love	it.

What is a fun fact about yourself? I	love	to	cook!	
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	served	in	the	United	States	navy	for	7	years	before	
becoming	a	teacher.		I	have	been	teaching	for	10	years	and	still	my	favorite	thing	about	teaching	
is	the	students.	Even	my	tricky	ones	give	me	stories	and	laughs		that	will	last	a	lifetime.		They	are	
so	much	fun	and	keep	me	on	my	toes.	I	love	watching	them	acquire	language	and	I	know	the	impact	
that	it	will	have	on	them	as	they	become	global	citizens.	Sharing	my	culture	and	other	Latin	cultures	
is	always	a	highlight	for	me.	Here’s	to	another	10!

RINA HANNA, ARABIC TEACHER
Where are you from? I	am	from	Egypt.	Born	and	raised	in	the	capital	of	Egypt;	
Cairo.
Tell us about your family: I	am	married	and	have	two	kids.	Ryan	is	12	years	
old	and	Ruby	7.	We	moved	to	Utah	from	Egypt	10	years	ago.
What is a fun fact about yourself? I	speak	3	world	languages	and	am	fluent	
in	more	than	one	Arabic	dialect.
What is your favorite thing about teaching?	My	favorite	thing	about	teaching	
is	helping	students	become	global	citizens	and	enabling	them	to	connect	with	
people	from	different	cultures	and	backgrounds.

BRITTANY BEEBE, SPANISH TEACHER
Where are you from? I	am	from	southern	California	and	grew	up	next	door	to		
Disneyland.	(	It	may	be	surprising	that	I	actually	don’t	LOVE	Disneyland!)
Tell us about your family: My	family	is	mostly	my	daughter	and	I.	We	moved	to	
Utah	8	years	ago	from	California.	She	attends	Skyridge	high	school.
What is a fun fact about yourself? I	spent	Y2K	in	Paris	when	we	all	thought	
the	world	might	end!
What is your favorite thing about teaching? My	favorite	thing	about	teaching	
is	building	relationships	with	my	students.	They	are	so	clever,	creative,	and	smart!

ANNA MORALES, SPANISH TEACHER
Where are you from? Rupert,	Idaho
Tell us about your family: My	spouse	and	I	have	4	children	who	count	their	
pets	as	siblings.	We	have	2	kittens,	and	2	dogs.
What is a fun fact about yourself? I	am	also	a	dance	teacher	and	choreogra-
pher,	currently	with	Atlas	Dance	Collective.
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	like	helping	students	find	the	
questions	that	model	and	stimulate	a	curiosity	centered	mindset.



FACULTY SPOTLIGHT
MADISON HOFFMAN, DIRECTOR OF SPED
Where are you from? Born	and	raised	in	Utah
Tell us about your family: My	husband,	Zach,	and	I	have	been	married	for	16	
years.	We	have	an	11	year	old	daughter	named	Rayni	and	a	2	year	old	fur	baby	
named	Penny.
What is a fun fact about yourself? I	took	a	ride	on	an	elephant	once.	Their	
skin	is	super	leathery	and	the	hairs	on	the	top	of	their	head	feels	like	little	tiny	
wires.	
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	believe	that		every	student	de-

serves	the	opportunity	to	feel	successful.	Helping	them	be	successful	brings	me	joy!	

KIM BEVAN, SPED TEACHER
Where are you from? I	grew	up	in	a	small	town	15	miles	East	of	Park	City	called	
Peoa.		I	attended	South	Summit	High	School	in	Kamas.
Tell us about your family: I	have	3	kids	that	attend	Renaissance	Academy.		I	
have	a	son	in	5th	grade	and	boy/girl	twins	that	are	in	3rd	grade.
What is a fun fact about yourself?		I	love	to	watch	game	shows	and	hope	to	
be on one some day!
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	love	to	make	learning	fun	and	
create	a	game	or	activity	for	concepts	that	I	teach.		It’s	fun	to	see	students	
enjoy	it	so	much	they		forget	that	they	are	actually	learning!

MANON RATHER, SPED TEACHER
Where are you from?	I	have	moved	a	lot	during	my	life.	The	longest	place	I’ve	
lived	in	is	Edgewood,	New	Mexico	(	close	to	Albuquerque)	for	10	years.	I	also	lived	
in	Heber	City,	Utah	for	8	years.
Tell us about your family: I	have	a	larger	family	of	4	siblings	and	me.	I	have	3	
sisters	and	a	brother.	My	family	are	immigrants	from	France	and	Canada.	They	
are	all	American	citizens.		I	am	the	first-born	American	in	my	entire	family	lin-
eage.	We	are	all	bilingual	in	French	and	English.	When	we	are	all	together,	we	
tend	to	be	rambunctious	and	we	love	to	play	strategy	games	together.

What is a fun fact about yourself? I	love	dancing	(I	know	over	8	styles).	My	writings	have	been	
published	from	competitions,	being	an	intern	for	a	local	newspaper,	and	more.	My	favorite	animal	is	
a	wolf,	and	have	been	able	to	pet	a	wolf-dog	before
What is your favorite thing about teaching? It’s	so	hard	to	choose,	but	I	love	the	students	I	work	
with	and	I	love	thinking	of	interesting	ways	to	individualize	curriculum	that	would	make	sense	to	
the	child.	I	love	the	creativity	in	teaching.	

FACULTY SPOTLIGHT
BRITTANY ORMSBY, SPED TEACHER
Where are you from? I’m	from	Los	Angeles,	California
Tell us about your family: I’m	the	second	of	four	kids.	I	married	my	husband	
May	of	2021	and	we	are	expecting	our	baby	boy	some	time	this	month.
What is a fun fact about yourself? A	fun	fact	about	me	is	I	can	recite	30	digits	
past	3.14	of	Pi	and	I	wrote	on	my	second	grade	project	that	I	wanted	to	be	a	
teacher	when	I	grew	up.
What is your favorite thing about teaching? My	favorite	thing	about	teaching	
is	approaching	teaching	like	a	puzzle.	I	love	filling	in	the	missing	pieces	and	see-

ing	the	joy	that	students	have	when	something	clicks	into	place.

WENDY CLOSE, SPED TEACHER
Where are you from? I	am	from	Salt	Lake	City,	grew	up	in	Salt	lake	Valley	and	
went	to	school	on	the	East	Bench.
Tell us about your family: I	have	4	grown	children,	and	I	have	6	wonderful	
grandchildren	ages	10-2.	I	have	two	cats	at	home	one	 is	named	Bug	and	the	
other	is	a	new	kitten	his	name	is	Jax.
What is a fun fact about yourself? My	favorite	thing	about	teaching	is	first	the	
kids,	I	truly	love	being	around	them.	They	make	me	so	happy	with	their	individual	
personalities	and	the	knowledge	that	they	each	have.	They	teach	me	on	a	daily	
basis,	but	I	love	it	when	I	teach	them	something	after	a	month	or	a	few	months	and	then	it	finally	
clicks	and	they	improve	because	of	what	they	were	taught.	I	think	that	is	probably	something	that	
every	teacher	would	say.	I	truly	feel	so	blessed	to	be	able	to	do	what	I	am	doing	every	day.
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	have	been	working	in	Special	Education	for	30	years	
this	year,	which	seems	like	such	a	long	time,	but	I	love	it.	Each	year	is	a	new	adventure	for	sure.	
I	love	to	watch	Soccer	and	Basketball.

MELISSA CHRISTENSEN, SPED TEACHER
Where are you from? I	live	in	Roy	but	am	originally	from	Kaysville.
Tell us about your family: I’m	married	and	live	with	my	husband,	stepson	and	3	
dogs.		I	have	3	perfect	little	nieces	that	I	love	spending	time	with.
What is your favorite thing about teaching? I	love	teaching	sped	because	of	
all	the	progress	I	get	to	see	students	make!



READING CORNER
READING WEEK - MARCH 6-10 
INTERNATIONAL READ-ALOUD DAY - MARCH 3

• International	Read-A-Loud	Day	–	March	3rd	Faculty	and	staff	will	take	time	out	from	their	day	to	
read	with	classes	throughout	the	school.	There	will	be	a	sign	up	for	reading	appointments	that	will	
be	sent	out	on	Thursday,	February	23rd.

• Reading	Logs	–	Every	student	will	receive	a	Reading	Log	at	the	end	of	the	day	on	Monday,	March	
6th.	They	will	fill	out	their	reading	minutes	for	every	day	during	that	week	and	turn	their	log	in	by	
12:30	on	Friday,	March	10th	.	Minutes	will	be	calculated.	We	will	have	certificates	for	over-all	readers	
and	grade	level	readers.

• Teachers	will	be	asked	to	disclose	what	they	are	currently	reading,	as	well	as	all	time	favorite	reads.	
These	revelations	will	be	printed	out	and	placed	around	the	school	for	students	to	look	at	and	hope-
fully	find	a	book	to	read.

• Battle	of	the	Books	Preparation	–	Reminder	to	all	that	Battle	of	the	Books	is	almost	upon	us	and	that	
the	reading	that	they	have	been	tasked	with	doing	should	be	done!	

We	want	to	encourage	all	who	are	associated	with	our	school…Teachers,	students	and	parents	to	take	some	
extra	time	to	read	during	our	Reading	Week	Celebration.	Turn	off	the	TV	streaming	and	cozy	up	with	a	good	
book!

SCHOOL CONTACT INFO

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Cam Hughes,	Board	Chair

Jennifer Lambert,	Board	Member

Emily Haleck,	Board	Member

Jared Barfuss,	Board	Member

If	you	would	like	to	contact	the	board,	you	may	do	so	by	emailing	board@renacademy.org.

Mark Ursic,	Executive	Director
Email

Stephanie Avery,	Assistant	Direc-
tor/Dean	of	Students	and	Families

Email

Anna Felton,	Dean	of	Instruction
Email

Madison Hoffman,	
SPED	Director	

Email

Angela Cobiella,	
World	Language	

Coordinator
Email

Mardee Merrill,	
School	Counselor	
&	504	Coordinator

Email

ADMINISTRATION & OFFICE

Nettie Nauman, 
School	Counselor

Email

Call for New Board Members
The	Renaissance	Academy	Board	of	Directors	is	looking	for	new	members.	There	is	an	immediate	
need	to	fill	one	open	position	and	possibly	two	additional	positions	in	the	near	future.	There	are	no	
specific	requirements	for	work	experience	or	skill	set;	however,	all	candidates	must	pass	a	back-
ground	check	as	required	by	law.	Terms	are	3	years.

Candidates	with	experience	in	non-profit	governance,	accounting,	law,	or	business	development	are	
highly	encouraged	to	apply.	Interested	parties	should	email	a	resume	and	cover	letter	to	Jared	
Barfuss	at	jbarfuss@renacademy.org.	Cover	letters	should	highlight	your	skills	and	experience,	and	
detail	why	you	are	interested	in	serving	as	a	board	member.
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